
Project Overview Map of Construction Area 

Note: All construction start and end dates are 
subject to change. 

 

Detailed Map 

STAY 
INFORMED! 

 

Sign up for project 
email notifications, 
including weekly 

construction updates. 
 

www.i39-90.wi.gov 
 

 

Starting in September, crews will reconstruct and expand a 12-mile stretch of Interstate 39/90 from Hart Road 
near Beloit, north to the I-39/90 and US 14 interchange (Exit 171B) in Janesville. Motorists will use a crossover 
north of the I-39/90 and WIS 11/Racine Street interchange (Exit 175) to move to the temporary northbound 
lanes, allowing Interstate traffic to be maintained on two lanes of travel in each direction. In spring 2018, the 
crossover will occur just south of the County S interchange (Exit 183). 

Local roadways under I-39/90 in Janesville may be temporarily closed for bridge work during the Interstate 
expansion. These brief local road closures will be announced through area media and the I-39/90 project 
website (listed below). Periodic nighttime lane and ramp closures are also anticipated in the project limits. 

The northbound Interstate, between Hart Road and the US 14 interchange, will be expanded in 2018 and  
I-39/90 southbound in this area will be reconstructed and expanded in 2019. During these activities, Interstate 
traffic will be located on the opposite side with two lanes open in each direction. Interstate expansion within 
these limits between Beloit and Janesville is scheduled to be completed in spring 2020. 

Reconstruction work on the WIS 26 (Milton Avenue) and US 14 (Humes Road) interchanges is scheduled from 
spring 2019 to fall 2021. Information on this project can be found at bit.ly/I39-90JanesvilleConstruction.                                                     

 

 

 

I-39/90 Expansion, Beloit to Janesville 
Know Before You Go 

 
 

Website: www.i39-90.wi.gov 
Phone: (608) 884-1234 
Email: I39-90Project@dot.wi.gov 
Facebook.com/WisconsinI3990Project 

Alternate Routes 
Alternate routes have 
been established on 

nearby county, state or 
US highways adjacent 

to I-39/90. 
 

These highways are  
not detour routes, but 
provide an option to 

motorists to potentially 
avoid any delays due to 
incidents or congestion. 
In this area, motorists 
can use I-43 to WIS 
140 and then US 14, 

east of I-39/90, or 
County S to County BT 

and County G west  
of the Interstate. 

Late summer 2017 

http://www.i39-90.wi.gov/
http://bit.ly/I39-90JanesvilleConstruction

